
Department of Planning and Budget 

2011 Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

1. Bill Number:   HB1728 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Carrico 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Vehicle window tinting films; vehicle safety inspection fees. 

 

5. Summary:  Increases the allowed tinting of front side windows so as to reduce permitted 

light transmittance from the present minimum of 50 percent to a minimum of 35 percent. The 

bill also allows an increase of $4 for the safety inspection of any vehicle with after-market 

window tinting of the front side, rear side, or rear windows. This additional fee does not 

apply to window tinting films installed pursuant to an authorization by the DMV 

Commissioner pursuant to § 46.2-1053. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The proposed legislation is not expected to have a fiscal impact.  The 

additional revenue collected by the inspection stations due to the increased fee for tinted 

windows will be retained by the stations.   

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of State Police 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  Yes.  Line 49, strike “this”; line 56, strike 

“subdivision1” and insert “subdivision 1”. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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